McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 
Meeting Minutes Ben Franklin Junior High
Tuesday October 26th, 2010
Board of Directors Present: Jack Negaard, David Quick, Jeremy Slowinski, Krista Olson, David Enerson 
Additional Attendees Scott Provost – WI DNR, Mark Kordus - Bonestroo 
Jack Negaard called the meeting to order at 6:04 pm.  The meeting minutes from the 2009 annual meeting on October 27, 2009 were read and approved.  
Nominations:    Two positions are up for election this year, Treasurer and Board member at large which are currently filled by David Quick and David Enerson.  Both have dedicated a lot of time and effort to the Lake District, and their work is appreciated.  Nominations from the floor were solicited, and both David Quick and David Enerson were nominated and approved to serve another term.
North/South Channel Water Quality Study:  Mark Kordus from Bonestroo reviewed the report they completed on the North/South Channel water quality.  Bonestroo reviewed historical records, flow measurements from dams on the Plover River, historic treatment data, the Heffron Culvert design, and completed a bathymetric survey.  The chemical treatment records showed that a copper based treatment was used in the channels from 1967 to 1982,  causing a buildup of copper in the channel sediment that inhibited plant growth.    After the channel was dredged and the copper rich sediment was removed, plant growth resumed.  McDill has an excessive nutrient runoff from untreated storm sewer drains that empty North of McDill.  The storm water is from the Highway 10 area where development has increased over the years, and the pollutant level in the storm water has increased in samples that were taken.  Discussion on if the Della Street proposed culvert would improve the channel water quality concluded that while it may help slightly, McDill still has the issue of high nutrient level water.    The recommendations are to start addressing the untreated storm water drainage with the City, County and DOT levels, and work with the Portage County Land Conservation office to address the untreated water.  Grants are available from the state to assist with funding the redirecting or filtering of the storm water.  Homeowners on McDill should also put in 30 – 50’ natural vegetative buffers, especially where there is more than a 5 degree grade to the water.  The buffers will filter yard run off to decrease nutrient levels going into McDill from direct runoff.  Dredging around the Heffron St culvert is another recommended item, which may require a 3’ drawdown to provide access.  The culvert on Heffron is sized larger than the old one and can provide proper flow, but is clogged about 1’ and needs to have the sediment inside and in front of it cleared.    All dredging can be completed from the road, minimizing cost.    Increasing the flow of stagnant water in the channel is also recommended via mechanical devices that would increase the flow starting at the top of the channel.  
APM Review:  Jack Negaard reminded everyone to make sure they have a copy of the laminated plant id worksheet for reference and review it regularly when out boating or looking around their dock.  Krista Olson reviewed the map for the upcoming 2011 chemical treatments for EWM, which is targeted for May 2011.  Another mapping will be completed in spring prior to treatment, but the areas on the current map will most likely be treated  The state has awarded a grant for 2011 for invasives management to McDill which can be used for treatments, the handpulling position and GPS/depth finder equipment for the harvesters.  
Invasives Stipend:   Last year a large section of Japaneese Knotweed was found on McDill.  Three homeowners were asked to remove the knotweed, with one homeowner needing assistance in removing the plants.  GSRC&D mentioned that other lake districts pay a stipend/reward to a homeowner for removing invasives to help them cover costs of doing the removal.  The stipend also helps homeowners who are unhappy with being requested to remove an invasive to feel better about the situation.  Two shoreline invasives are on McDill, Japaneese Knotweed and Reed Canary Grass.  Scott stated that Reed Canary Grass can be beneficial for shoreline stabilization.   A motion was made to add an invasive stipend to next year’s budget, to pay $25 to any homeowner who removes Japaneese Knotweed.  The motion was approved.  

Alderperson Update:  Jeremy Slowinski reported the city is working with arranging the Americorp program to repair the erosion sites that have been identified between Jordan and McDill.  The work will be completed next spring.  
Financial Report/Budget:  David Quick reviewed the financial status of the Lake District for the 2009-2010 year that was just closed on the books.  To date for 2010 there are total assets of 93,606.15.  Expenses for the year were 22,879.37; coming in 15,769 to the positive.  For the 2010/2011 budget expenses are expected to increase due to increases in chemical treatments, harvesting payroll, fuel, and handpulling.  The Lake District has 176 houses for assessments, and due to the large increases it was recommended increasing the Lake District fee to $250.  Discussion concerning the large increase and extra large balance in the Money Market continued, with everyone agreeing expenses will increase.  Several recommendations and questions were made about keeping the large amount in the money market, and a motion was made to decrease the Lake District fee to $225, and instead pull from reserves for the annual budget as needed.  The following year the grant will pay the Lake District back, allowing the Lake District to reconsider a smaller fee.    The motion was made to approve the budget as amended, and approved.  
The next Annual Meeting is set for October 25th 2011 at 6:00 pm at Ben Franklin Junior High.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:57 pm.   

Meeting Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson, Secretary
